
 

 
 
 
 

June 2017 

Intersection Improvements on Rooty Hill Road North and Luxford 
Road, Oakhurst 

The NSW Government is funding this proposal as part of its $225 million 
Pinch Points and Clearways Program, which aims to reduce traffic delays, 
manage congestion and maintain travel times on Sydney’s major roads.  

Roads and Maritime Services will be improving the intersection of Rooty Hill Road North and Luxford 
Road.  The project will:  

 improve traffic flow on Rooty Hill Road North and Luxford Road  

 reduce congestion and improve travel times  

 improve safety for pedestrians crossing Luxford Road.  

We invited feedback on the proposal and night work schedule in January and notified the community and 
stakeholders in May that we would be proceeding with the project. 

Our work schedule 

We will be on site to carry out the improvements for 120 night shifts and 50 day shifts between 
Wednesday 28 June and Thursday 8 February 2018, excluding public holidays, weather permitting. 
Our night work hours will be between 8pm and 5am from Sunday to Friday. Our day work hours will be 
between 7am and 6pm from Monday to Friday and between 8am and 1pm on Saturday. 

The work will include:  

 potholing  

 installing signs 

 relocating utilities  
 changing the southbound Rooty Hill Road North middle through lane to a shared through and 

right turn lane to enable dual right turns onto Luxford Road  

 widening through the median on Luxford Road to create an additional right turn lane into Rooty 
Hill Road North  

 installing a left turn slip lane from Luxford Road onto Rooty Hill Road North  

 building a new traffic island adjacent to the left turn slip lane on Luxford Road to accommodate a 
signalised pedestrian crossing  

 asphalting and road marking  

 rebuilding kerbs and footpaths  

 updating the existing traffic control signals. 



 
 
 
 

We have included a map to show the location of the work. 

How will the work affect you? 

Our work may be noisy at times but we will do everything we can to minimise its impact, including 
completing the noisier tasks by midnight and staging them in different locations. 

Traffic changes 

There will be temporary traffic changes during our work hours to ensure the work zone is safe. 

Lane closures will be in place and may affect travel times. Please keep to speed limits and follow signs 
and traffic controllers’ directions. For the latest traffic updates, you can call 132 701, visit livetraffic.com 
or download the Live Traffic NSW App. 

Contact 

If you have any questions, please contact our delivery partner, DownerMouchel, on 1800 332 660 or 

enquiries_nsw@downermouchel.com. 

For more information on our projects, please visit rms.nsw.gov.au. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 

 

 If you need help understanding this information, please contact the Translating and 

Interpreting Service on 131 450 and ask them to call us on 1800 332 660. 

http://www.livetraffic.com/


 
 
 
 

 


